
Dear ward member 
 
Welcome to the May update for Waddon.  
 
In this newsletter, you can see our priority issues, when you can next meet us and some crime prevention advice. 

Priorities  

SNT officers along with our ward panel members have come up with some pri-
ority issues for us to work on calming.  
 
Drug offences - Sadly we have seen a rise in drug offences across the ward, 
with reports coming mainly around the open spaces within the ward. Officers 
have increased patrols around these areas in aid to tackle these offences taking 
place. We are trying to be in the areas such as Wandle Park, Waddon Ponds, 
etc. more often and we are organising an opportunity for anyone to join us for 
a walk around the ward in the coming months.  
 
Anti-social behaviour (ASB) - In line with an increase in drug use in the ward 
we have seen a rise in ASB. We have had quite a few reports in the Waddon 
Ponds and Wandle Park areas.  
 
If you see any of this please report it via 999, 101 or online whichever you find 
easiest. 
 
This month, Waddon SNT got the chance to celebrate alongside the people in 
our ward at the street parties for the King’s Coronation. It was so lovely to see 
so many of you there.  
 
We also got the chance to spend more time with the lovely councillors looking 
after Waddon by going on a walk around the ward. When doing so they told us 
some of the issues that they have had raised to them by yourselves and we did 
the same for them. We are hoping to make these a more regular occurrence 
and anybody is welcome to join us for these walks. 
 
If you have any events coming up and wish us to attend just send us an email 
and we will respond as soon as we can. 

 

Contact Point 
 

17th June 2023 @ 11am 
 

Ward walk around  
 

Starting at Purley Playing Fields  

Other News 
The team executed a warrant earlier this month due to intel suggesting that 
there was drugs being dealt from some addresses. These were a success and 
we managed to get Waddon that bit safer. 
 
Waddon SNT recently got a new twitter which we attempt to put updates on 
once a week at a minimum. Please do follow us to keep up to date with what 
the team are doing on @MPSWaddonSNT.  
 

Contact Details 

Telephone - 07795 602309 

Email - SNMailbox.WaddonSNT@met.police.uk 

Twitter - @MPSWaddonSNT 

You can now follow us on NextDoor.co.uk 

If you would like to receive the 

monthly update and get the latest 

statistics and information in please 

email the team and ask to be on 

our mailing list . 

 

 

Crime Prevention    

Advice  

Business Burglary  
https://www.met.police.uk/cp/crime-
prevention/keeping-business-safe-from-
crime/keep-burglars-out-business/ 
 
Motor Vehicle Crime  
https://www.met.police.uk/cp/crime-
prevention/keeping-vehicles-safe/vehicle-
safe-and-sound/ 
 
Catalytic converter theft  
https://www.met.police.uk/cp/crime-

prevention/keeping-vehicles-safe/catalytic-

converter-theft/ 

 
Report a crime online 
https://www.met.police.uk/ro/report/ocr/

af/how-to-report-a-crime/ 


